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Coalition of Residential Care Facilities Tenants
City Council

Emergency & Community Services
Thursday, September 8th, 2011

As a member of the Domiciliary Hostel Advisory Committee and as a
member of the Coalition of Residential Care Facilities Tenants, I would
like to advocate for Domiciliary Hostel Tenants.

Being in a Residential Care Facility means you wi!l never be alone and
will always be fed and have a roof over your head, the basics of human
existence. As the most vulnerable of society, taking this away would be
terrifying for many tenants. Also, Residential Care Facilities help with
the issue of loneliness. There is always someone around. It should be
noted that not everyone can go on to independent living, either by choice
or because of a lack of opportunity.

For most tenants of Residentia! Care Facilities, the monthly Personal
Needs Allowance of $130.00 is their entire discretionary income. While
some tenants supplement their Personal Needs Allowance with paid
work, a study in January of 2009 of Domiciliary Hostel Programs in
Ontario revealed only 4% were able to work in a paid position. This
means that while food and lodging are provided, the Personal Needs
Allowance must cover everything from hygiene products, clothes, shoes,
entertainment and socialization.

It is a issue of quality of life. The key is little disposable income. It is
harder to save when you have little money. Obviously, this is very
demoralizing. This is an issue of dignity - to have a few dollars in your



pocket for your self-esteem. The Personal Needs Allowance (PNA)
needs to be increased substantially. As a member of the Coalition of
Residential Care Facility Tenants, a group of tenants and supporters, we
have been advocating and lobbying for an increase in the PNA for many
years.

SHS Consulting prepared a report on behalf of the Domiciliary Hostel
Advisory Committee. In the report the researched suggested a figure of
$200.00 per month for the PNA would be more appropriate.

The report also suggests there are things which the city could do to help
with the PNA. One would be to top-up the PNA or to provide
additional discretionary income for things like clothing and
!ransportation. Transportation is critical to allow pm'ticipation in

.ÿera.A.ion.programs, support sÿrvÿceÿ as ,,,ÿ as social           These ber, efits
help provide healthy physical, emotional and social spinoffs.

Further on on the issue of income, the report reafized the importance of
providing acc ,ÿate information on the treatment of tenm]t earnings to

= ÿ"  -   n ÿ                                =-ÿ-'ÿr'='ÿ-Lÿ'ÿoperators -ÿo ._enmity. ODSP ÿd OW ,-ÿ.ÿ,:ÿ;e.,-.ÿ-ÿ- have a $100.00 work

related benefit if they have earnings and can exempt 50% of their
earnings. Opc.rators mad tenants need better education regarding
bCnclltÿ.

The researchers found some facilities were not in compliance with
_  ÿ n,ÿ ÿs eÿpec,aÿ,v important b,ÿc,u,s,ÿ of -ÿ"ÿ";ÿ" it can be

stressful not knowing if yourself or you:" belongings are safe.

The rÿoort also reafizes that tenants have lit,_.fited ways to have the'k voice
heard, m ihct ÿnere are none. To remedy this, the report advocates for an
advisory com.mittee which would include tenants. This coÿanittee

would in turn report to council.



S
The report suggest that Residential Care Facilities should be person-
directed rather then program directed. A person-directed approach
memos it is responsive to the needs of the person who uses them rather
then the program dictating the person's needs.

i would like to quote from the report which I consider the essence of the
study. _This can be found on pages 20 and 21 of the report_.

"To support residents in achieving their potential, residents would
benefit from access to a resident support worker. It is envisioned that the
resident support worker would work collaboratively with residents to
facilitate the establishment and achievement of person goals directed and
determined by the resident; provide information to residents and
operators related to available support services, competitive employment
and employment programs and the City's Licensing By-law; connect
residents and operators with the City and other community services; and
advocate on behalf of residents to ad&ess issues with their tenancy or
support services.

The resident support workers would provide a lhlkage between the
resident and the staff/operator as well as the City, and could lessen the
power imbalances that currently exist. Resident support workers could
also provide a neutra! party who could identify more appropriate living
arrangements as needs change. Further, resident support workers could
conduct annual surveys/interviews with residents regarding their
satisfaction with their Domiciliary Hostel, the quality of life supports
they receive, and the assista_nce they are provided to help meet their
potential. The provision of resident support workers could have one of
the most significant positive impacts for residents.

It appears that the City is in the best position to explore and facilitate the
provision of resident support workers. R is suggested that the City
should explore the option of having City staff act as resident support



workers, as this would facilitate communication, integration, and
accountability for the services provided. It is anticipated that this would
require increased capacity witbÿn the City's Domicifiary Hostel Proÿam
to be able to take on this responsibility. The specific level of resources
required to undertake this initiative should be explored further by the
City. As an alternative, the City should also explore the possibility of
contracting this to a community agency to provide such services. A
component of residential supports may also include peer supports".

These enhancements would go a long way from the model which is
simply custodial care to rehabilitation tbcus.



2 :.':Yÿ ÿ'ÿ ÿ )::ÿ;-: ÿ 5ÿ:ÿ, ÿ; ÿY ; ÿV< ÿ. ÿ :

Coalition of Residential Care
Facility Tenants Newsletter

c/o Housing Help Centre 210 Napier Street, Hamilton, ON L8R 1S7
www.rcf.tenants.ca

A Message from Our Chair

Hello, my name is Lance " R A I S E     T H E
Dignman. I am the chair of PERSONAL   NEEDS
the   Coalition.   Our Aÿ_LOWANCE". In June
Coalition  is a group of 2001, we worked with MPP
tenants, ex-tenants, like my David  Christopherson  to
self, and supporters who present   a   petition
advocate  for  both  the (supported  with  3,200
rights of the tenants living signatures) to the Ontario
in Residential Care Facilities Legislature  at  Queen's
and the improvement of Park.
Residential Care Facilities    We have yet to succeed
standards in Hamilton.      in our attempt to convince

I want to inform you the provincial government
that, in June 2011, our to consider our petition.
Coalition  celebrated  the But  our  Coalition  will
10th ANNIVERSARY of continue to get support.
o u r   C A M P A I G N : raise awareness and work

towards "policy change that
rectifies the inadequacies of
the current  Personal Needs
Allowance.

I also want you to know
that the Domiciliary Hostel
Advisory  Committee  is
working with the City of
Hamilton Housing and Home-
less Division on a review of
the  Domiciliary  Hostel
Program (including   RCFs).
Included in the evaluation is
how RCFs  can be enhanced
to assist tenants to achieve
their personal potential (ie:
rehabilitation versus custodial
care).

Personal Needs Allowance Is Inadequate!

The PNA is a discretionary level. This is particularly true  rising cost of living. Two years
income received by people for RCF tenants who are ago, our Coalition completed
living  in  Residential  Care  isolated and have no family or an inventory of the cost of the
Facilities. Tenants in these  friends to purchase personal  basic necessities for people
facilities are individuals who  items,                      living in the city's residential
need supported housing and    The  PNA  is  currently care facilities. Our Coalition
who cannot work due to valued at $130.00 per month arrived at an base estimate of
mental illness, a physical or  (or roughly $4.33 per day).  roughly  $180.00  for  an
developmental disability, or Although  the  provincial  individual's monthly needs.
because they are seniors,     government raised the PNA    O u r C o a I i t i o n   i s

The importance of the from  $112.00  to  $130.00 concerned about the level of
PNA for most people who  over the last I0 years, we  the PNA because it impacts
live  in  Residential  Care  believe this increase must be the quality of life of a majority
Facilities  cannot be over-  set against the decade-long of tenants in Residential Care
stated. We believe that it is  decline in the real value of Facilities.  We  believe  the
important  for  tenants  to  the allowance. In real terms,  inadequacy  of  the  PNA
have an adequate monthly we believe that people relying requires urgent  attention by
PNA   to   be   able  to  on the PNA have lost         the provincial government.

participate on the most basic  substantial ground against the



10th ANNIVERSARY OF "RAISE THE PERSONAL NEEDS
ALLOWANCE" CAMPAIGN

For more
information on
the Coalition's

work,

please contact:
Lance at

905-577-9169
or

Henry at
905-526-8100 x

202.

Our Coalition is run by
and for people who live in
the city's Residential Care
Facilities. Many people in
these facilities rely on the
Personal Needs Allowance
as their primary or sole
source of income. While
food  and  lodging  area
provided  for  people  in
these facilities, the PNA
must   often   cover
everything  else  from
hygiene products, clothing,
shoes and entertainment.

Throughout   the
Coalition's   history,
poverty has always been a
principal target of action.
In January  1996, a few
months after our creation,
our Coalition developed a
tenants'  survey. Tenants

were very concerned with
the issue of the inadequacy
of their Personal Needs
Allowance. In 1997, Our
Coalition started lobbying
for an  increase  in the

PNA. At this time we sent  Our  Coalition  has  been
letters to the Ministers of  advocating for an increase in
Community  aÿd  Social  the   Personal   Needs
Services to express our  Allowance  for  the  last
concerns,                 number of years. Although

In  May  2,000,  we  the provincial   government
decided to work on a  has raised the PNA from
petition to  request the  $112.00 to $130.00 over the
Provincial Government'to  last 20 years, we believe this
increase the PNA.   On  increase it is not enough.
June 14, 2001, after one     Our  Coalition  believes
year  of  hard  work,  that  the  Personal  Needs
representatives  of  our  Allowance has to be at least
Coalition made our way  $200.00. Our Coalition will
up to Toronto to watch as  continue  to  press  the
more than 3000 signatures  Provincial Government for a
were  presented  in  the  fair increase.
Ontario  Legislature  at
Queen's Park by Hamilton-    Come and join our
West   MPP   David        Coalition!
Christopherson.

One critically flagged    It will better you &
point of concern was that
the PNA had not been            your
increased since 1991. We         community.
requested  the  Provincial      Togÿtherÿ we can
Government  to  review           make a

and  increase  the  PNA         difference!
from $ I 12.00 to $160.00.

We would like to inform
you that according to the
new   Residential Care
Facilities  by-law:  All
complaints   about
residential care facilities

will now be received at:

905-546-2063

One Phone Number to
Express all your Complaints !

This  is  the  intake
number  for  Infectious
Disease and Residential
Care Facilities program
staff. Staff will receive
and log the complaint
and forward it to the
appropriate department

for follow up.

All complaints will be
confidentia!!

We  recommend   all

residents of Residential

Care Facilities to call.
DDD
ODD

III



Kaz  was  one  of the  founding  To continue with Kaz's legacy,
members of our Coalition. Since the  we want to invite you to join
creation  of  our  coalition  in  our Coalition. We meet the 3rd
September  1995,  Kaz  attended  Saturday of each month at the
systematically  to  our  monthly  Housing Help Centre at 210
meetings  at  the  Housing  Help  Napier  Street,  Hamilton,  at
Centre ( both at the first Rebecca  11.30 am. Lunch is provided.
Street and then at Nÿpier Street).  Contact  Lance  Dingman  or
Our Coalition will miss Kaz's ideas,  Henry Aviles
support,  sense  of  humor,  and
concern about the living conditions  Contact information is on page 2
of.tenants living at Residential Care  of this newsletter.
Facilities in Hamilton.

DOMICILIARY HOSTEL PROGRAM REVIEW
In November 2010, John

Schalkwyk, a member of our
Coalition,   informed us that
the  Domiciliary  Hostel
Advispry  Committee  was
going to work with the City of
Hamilton Housing and Home-
less  Division's  management
team to guide the develop-
ment  and  review  of  the
Domiciliary Hostel  Program.
The Residential Care Facilities
are part of this program.

Then in December 2010,
John informed us that the
Domiciliary   Advisory
Committee  put forward  a
Request  for  Proposal  for
Consultants  to  Evaluate
Residential Care Facilities in
Hamilton. The scope of this
report  was  not  part  of
evaluating Schedule 20 or RCF
By-law. The specific purpose
of the evaluation was to assess
Residential  Care  Facilities.
Included in the criteria for
evaluation  is  how  the
Residential Care Facilities can
be used to enhance and assist

the tenants to achieve their  security,  including  advocating
personal potential. The two  for tenants to be able to lock
consultants  from  the  SHS their door and have a locker.
Consulting  group  contacted     These  things  have  been
our Coalition and asked for  included in the revised by-law;
our feedback. The consultants  and the personal needs allow-
attended  our  March  2011  ance has increased marginally.
meeting at the Housing Help  The Coalition would like to
centre. Their report will be  work  on:  advocating  for
released in May 201 I.          rehabilitation  services,  as

Today, we want to share opposed to Residential Care
with you our answer to' three  Facilities  providing  custodial
ciuestions  the  consultants care  and  advocating  for
asked us in that meeting,        increased PNAs.

I-Work of our Coalition:      2-What  role  are  RCFs
Regarding this point, we  playing  in  the  housing

told the consultant's that our  continuum  in   Hamilton?
Coalition would like to get our  What role should they be
website ÿJp and going again to  playing?
increase  awareness  of  the Our Coalition believes that
work of the Coalition and to RCFs play an important role.
offer resources to tenants. They  provide  a  roof  over
The Coalition has made some  people's heads, food, and    a
progress  in  their  advocacy  chance to be around other
work: if tenants move out,  people. RCFs can also assist
they now automatically get a  with transition (this was the
start-up allowance and the get  original purpose of RCFs in
their money at the beginning of Hamilton).  However,  a  lot
the month; the Coalition has more can be done to move
been fighting for improved      RCFs to a rehabilitation focus.

"A lot more

can be
done to
move

Residential
Care

Facilities
too

rehabilita-
tion

focus':

CITY OF HAMILTON

We want to informdYou that Kaz
Klonowski, our frith and member
of our coalition, passed away in
March of 2011. HOMES (Good
Shepherd  Centre)  organized  a
Memorial Service to Celebrate the
Life of Kaz, and the well attended
Service was held on  March 28,
2011 at the First Pilgrim United
Church at 200 Main Street.

REMEMBERING KAZ KLONOWSKI



Ways you can get involved:

Join the Coalition!
We meet the 3rd Saturday of each month at the

Housing Hell.Centre
210 Napier Street, Hamilton

At I 1:30 am
Lunch is provided.

Contact Henry Aviles (905-526-8100)
•                   4

DOMICILIARY HOSTEL PROGRAM REVIEW continued

3-What should be improved to
better meet residents' needs?

Our Coalition believes that people
going into RCFs have rehabilitation
needs. There is a need for better food.
Operators are not always following the
diet plans. Also, clothing must come
out of personal  needs  allowances,
which results in a low quality of dress.
In addition, a lot of peoplÿ are not able
to get out and get their clothing
themselves.

The by-law is good and has set out
requirements  for  improved  food,
privacy,  room  sharing, and  private
phones, but the requirement have not
been enforced. One example is that in
one of the RCFs, tenants don't have
access to a  private phone.

There should be a mandatory annual
inspections to  ensureÿthe by-law is
being enforced. It was also suggested
that there be surprise inspections.

Conclusion:
We believe there is a need for

someone to assist tenants transition-

ing out of RCFs when they are ready.
Graduated  steps  through  the
residential  care  facility system  is
important. Perhaps there should be
compensation for operators to focus
on these rehabilitation needs.


